October 14, 2009
Phylis Crowe

36 Wellwood Road

Portland, ME 04103

Re: 36 Wellwood Road/ Nonenforcement
Dear Ms. Crowe,

The City of Portland hereby issues this non-enforcement letter with regard to the enclosure of an existing 20’ x 12’ porch at the rear of your single family residential structure.  The enclosure will house an additional bedroom and bathroom.  

While the existing porch meets all present setback requirements of the Portland Land Use Code, your lot, which is located in an R-3 zone is +/- 5000 square feet.  Under the existing Code, your lot, like many others in your neighborhood, is considered legally nonconforming.  Section 14-388 of the Code, which would preclude the porch enclosure in light of the lot size, is being considered by the Portland Planning Board (and ultimately the City Council) for elimination.  The Zoning Division of the City had not been applying this provision until the last year when its existence was brought to the attention of the City.  

Thank you for your patience as we worked through this issue.  Enclosed with this letter is your building permit.  
Sincerely, 

Gary Wood

Corporation Counsel

Cc: Ann Machado

      Marge Schmuckal

      Penny St. Louis Littell
Bcc: Cheryl Leeman
